

The following text is for questions 1 to 10.

It's almost midday and it was a quiet day. No one came to drink or have a meal. Suddenly a portly man stood in front of the terrace with a bow around his neck and a leather water skin sticking out of his large stone bag. He really did not look like a tourist. He looked uneducated.

While I was busy thinking about his appearance, he sat on one of the chairs. He was sipping water from his water skin and hit pretend to look at a glassy cruise brochure. His scarf masked half of his face. It was about 10 minutes and he hadn't turned a page. I thought I was right about him. He couldn't understand the brochure. So, I decided to bring him a bowl of calm chowder, he coughed up a "thank you" and looked at me briefly. I tried not to stare at the tiny scar across his left eyebrow.

The man looked familiar, but I couldn't quite place him. Shaking my head. I walked back inside the kitchen with my empty tray. Before the second pace, something hit me. The car accident. The mysterious stranger who helped me out of my smashed car, just before it exploded. I rushed back to his table. He was gone.

I move this saucer and found his tip, along with a card, 'I am deeply indebted to you. Deny your car accident, I was on my way to rob a jewelry store. Saving your life brought things back in perspective. I now live an honest life, thanks to you. God bless you! Robin Hood.'

I shivered. The night of my car accident, I was heading for a damaging my dad's car because he refused to give me more pocket money. Seeing human kindness through his heroic gesture turned my life around and brought faith back into my life.

I unfolded the tip he left. I said a silent prayer for him and got back to work, smiling. Robin Hood you were real.

1. What time is it almost in the text?
A. Afternoon B. Morning C. Evening D. Midday E. Night
2. The conflict in the story started when ...
A. the writer had her own opinion about the man
B. the writer was saved by the man in the car accident
C. the writer thought that the man was uneducated
D. the writer took a very poor view of the man's appearance
E. the rider saw a scar across his left eyebrow
3. "It's almost midday and it was a quiet day no one came to drink or have a meal"
Based on the text what is the appropriate match the statements above!
A. What? You must be scared. Did you run away?
B. Really? And then how was that day? Was there anyone with you?
C. And then? How did you know that he was Robin Hood?
D. Was you? How could such a small thing make you lose your mind?
E. No, I don't believe it. Yours is one of the best huts.
4. Why did the narrator want more pocket money from their dad?
A. To repair their damaged car C. To go on a vacation E. To buy a new car
B. To have extra savings D. To attend a party
5. "Suddenly a portly man stood in front of the terrace with a bow around his neck and a leather water skin sticking out of his large strong bag." The underlined word is similar to ...
A. Dignified B. brave C. noble D. old E. middle-aged

6. Which of the events do you think made the writer surprised?
- A. She met someone who once helped her. D. She prepared a bowl of soup.
 B. She got a big tip from the man. E. She found the man had disappeared.
 C. She had a car accident.
7. What did the narrator gain from the experience on the night of the accident?
- A. A new car B. Money C. Faith D. Job E. A lesson on kindness
8. "I tried not to stare at the tiny scar across his left eyebrow."
- Based on the text what is the appropriate match the statements above!
- A. What? You must be scared. Did you run away?
 B. Really? And then how was that day? Was there anyone with you?
 C. And then? How did you know that he was Robin Hood?
 D. Was you? How could such a small thing make you lose your mind?
 E. No, I don't believe it. Yours is one of the best huts.
9. How did the narrator feel initially during the accident?
- A. Shivered B. Nervous C. Excited D. Angry E. Happy
10. "The night of my car accident, I was heading for damaging my dad's car because he refused to give me more pocket money."
- Based on the text what is the appropriate match the statements above!
- A. What? You must be scared. Did you run away?
 B. Really? And then how was that day? Was there anyone with you?
 C. And then? How did you know that he was Robin Hood?
 D. Was you? How could such a small thing make you lose your mind?
 E. No, I don't believe it. Yours is one of the best huts.

The following text is for questions 11 to 20.

Text 1	Text 2
The "Fish Building" in Hyderabad, India was built in 2012. This unusual building looks like a fish swimming in mid-air. The three-story building was designed by the Central Public Works Department of India for the head office of India's Fisheries department. The structure stands on 1,920-square-meters. It's rectangular skill scale-like windows puncture its silver body. The hollow mouth has been punched into the front and the eyes are made from blue glass. The Hyderabad local government wanted to be unique so that the Indians would consider it as one of the biggest, boldest and crudest example of mimetic architecture.	The Mimetic architecture is a style of building design that mimics a product or the function of the building. This kind of architecture was popularized in the United States in the first half of the 20th century. Also known as "novelty" or "programmatic" architecture, the heyday of mimetic architecture began in the mid-20th. While the word "mimetic" comes from the Greek word which means "to imitate" or "to copy". Why do people design mimetic buildings? For example, a coffee shop building was designed like a cup of coffee for the commercial purpose of catching the potential customer's attention. The central Fishery Department office in Hyderabad, India was shaped like a giant fish swimming in mid-air to denote the purpose of the office. Many mimetic structures are also functions as icons of the cities.

11. What is the Mimetic architecture?
- A. A form of landscaping design
 - B. A modern architectural style
 - C. A design that imitates a product or building function
 - D. A traditional building design
 - E. An ancient construction method
12. Why do we need text 2?
- A. Without text 2, readers have already understood what mimetic architecture is.
 - B. With text 2, readers will be interested to read the whole article.
 - C. With text 2, readers cannot understand what mimetic architecture is.
 - D. Without text 2, readers do not know what mimetic architecture is.
 - E. With text 2, readers do not need to read the whole article.
13. What is the relationship between text 1 and text 2?
- A. Text 2 supports a certain issue mentioned in text 1.
 - B. Text 1 supports a certain issue mentions in text 2.
 - C. Both texts do not have relationship.
 - D. Text 2 is the beginning paragraphs before text 1 appears.
 - E. Text 1 is supposed to be written after text 2.
14. What material is used to make the eyes of the "Fish Building"?
- A. Red Glass
 - B. Blue Glass
 - C. Plastic
 - D. Stone
 - E. Wood
15. What is the size of the structure mentioned in the text?
- A. 1,920 rectangular meters
 - B. 1,920 square meters
 - C. 1,920 silver meters
 - D. 1,920 glass meters
 - E. 1,920 square feet
16. What does "Mimetic architecture" refer to?
- A. A style of building design that uses only natural materials
 - B. A style of building design that is meant for commercial purposes only
 - C. A style of building design that focuses on geometric shapes
 - D. A style of building design that mimics a product or the function of the building
 - E. A style of building design popular only in Europe
17. Why was a coffee shop building designed like a cup of coffee?
- A. To reduce construction costs
 - B. To serve as a religious symbol
 - C. For the commercial purpose of catching the potential customer's attention
 - D. To represent the owner's personal love for coffee
 - E. To compete in an architectural contest

18. For which department was the "Fish Building" designed as a head office?
- A. Central Agriculture Department of India D. India's Fisheries Department
B. Hyderabad Local Administration Department E. Weeding venue
C. India's Tourism Department
19. When was the "Fish Building" in Hyderabad built?
- A. 2005 B. 2008 C. 2012 D. 2016 E. 2020
20. When did the popularity of mimetic architecture peak?
- A. Late 19th century C. Mid-20th century E. Early 21st century
B. Early 20th century D. Late 20th century

The following text is for questions 21 to 24.

The Prambanan Temple is the largest group of Hindu temples in Indonesia. The temple 1) _____ (build) in the 9th century AD. The temple 2) _____ (dedicate) to Trimurti, the three main Hindu gods namely Brahma, Vishnu, and Shiva. The whole Prambanan Temple complex 3) _____ (situate) in the province of the Special Region of Yogyakarta, but its administration 4) _____ (manage) by the Province of Central Java.

21. Complete the text above with the passive form. Mind the tenses.
- A. was built B. is build C. was build D. is built E. is building
22. Complete the text above with the passive form. Mind the tenses.
- A. is dedicated. C. is dedicating. E. dedicated.
B. was dedicated. D. was dedicating.
23. Complete the text above with the passive form. Mind the tenses.
- A. was situated C. is situated E. have been situated
B. was situating D. is situating
24. Complete the text above with the passive form. Mind the tenses.
- A. was managed C. have been managed E. is managed
B. was managing D. is managing

The following text is for questions 25 to 29.

Observe these sentences carefully.

- While treating the wounded soldiers, he found that dangerous bacteria that entered the soldiers' wounds had caused infections.
- While examining some bacteria he made a discovery that led to the invention of penicillin, one of the antibiotics that we know at present.
- When walking into the room, the guests will smell something special.
- When talking to me privately, she will not look into my eyes.
- Before going to bed, children have to brush their teeth.
- Before doing something, let's think this matter carefully.
- After preparing the meals for the family, we ate together.
- After playing with their toys, tell the children to keep them in the box.

25. The purpose of WHEN/WHILE+verb-ing is to ...
- A. talk about the order of events in the past or future
 - B. talk about the order of events in the present
 - C. talk about the conclusion about something
 - D. talk about a general point in time when something happened or will happen
 - E. talk about a specific point in time when something happened or will happen
26. The temporal conjunctions + Verb-ing is normally used in ...
- A. Report text
 - B. Descriptive text
 - C. Narrative text
 - D. Recount text
 - E. Analytical Exposition Text
27. The underlined words in the sentences have relation to ...
- A. Time
 - B. Place
 - C. Action
 - D. Character
 - E. Problem
28. The purpose of BEFORE/AFTER+Verb-ing is to ...
- A. talk about a specific point in time when something happened or will happen
 - B. talk about a general point in time when something happened or will happen
 - C. talk about the order of events in the past or future
 - D. talk about the order of events in the present
 - E. talk about the conclusion about something
29. The underlined words in the sentences are followed by ...
- A. Past Participle
 - B. Present Tense
 - C. Future Participle
 - D. Verb-ing
 - E. Future Tense
30. Complete the following sentence with the appropriate question tag: "They don't like chocolate, _____?"
- A. do they
 - B. don't they
 - C. does they
 - D. doesn't they
 - E. is it
31. What is the appropriate question tag for "They hadn't met before, _____?"
- A. isn't it
 - B. had they
 - C. hadn't they
 - D. did they
 - E. didn't they
32. Which of the following is the correct question tag for the statement "She is coming to the party, _____?"
- A. isn't she
 - B. doesn't she
 - C. is he
 - D. won't she
 - E. can't she
33. Choose the incorrect question tag pairing for the given statement: "You've met him before, _____?"
- A. haven't you
 - B. have you
 - C. isn't it
 - D. isn't you
 - E. did you
34. What is the question tag for the following sentence: "You're coming to the party, _____?"
- A. aren't you
 - B. isn't you
 - C. doesn't you
 - D. didn't you
 - E. aren't we

The following text is for questions 35 to 40.

PETER SHAM RESTAURANT
34 North Street, Londoh-EC 76 5 FY

Dear Valued Customers,

We proudly serve our valued customers well in good times or in inconvenient times. We will always do our best to serve our customers' needs with delicious and affordable home-style food. Due to the COVID-19 crisis affecting everyone, directly or indirectly we have adapted our take-home dining options with online ordering for delivery. Please call ahead for roadside pickup. We're now introducing Family Meals: packaged, portioned and priced for family-style dining.

It is hoped that in this way, our operators stay in business during these difficult times so that we can keep them working. We take that responsibility very seriously because we feel that we need to take care of each other. We are aware of keeping everyone safe, that is why we strictly follow the health protocols, including physical or social distancing, frequent and proper hand washing, frequent surface cleaning, and very strict attention to all food safety standards. We hope that this difficult time will pass soon and happy days will welcome you back to our dining room. Stay safe at home.

Sincerely
Michael Lionheart
CEO

35. What does the text recommend people to do during the difficult times?
- A. Decrease surface cleaning C. Avoid hand washing E. Stay safe at home
B. Ignore health protocols D. Go out frequently
36. What is the main reason Peter Sham Restaurant is emphasizing their continued operation during these challenging times?
- A. To get more profit D. To introduce new food items
B. To keep their operators employed and in business E. To ignore health standards
C. To compete with other restaurants
37. What has Peter Sham Restaurant introduced due to the COVID-19 crisis?
- A. A new dine-in menu D. A reduction in food safety standards
B. An online ordering system for delivery E. Family Meals tailored for family-style dining
C. An end to roadside pickup
38. What is the main purpose of the letter from Michael Lionheart?
- A. To highlight the importance of staying safe during COVID-19
B. To announce a change in the restaurant's location
C. To inform about the closure of the restaurant
D. To promote online ordering for delivery
E. To introduce a new menu
39. Who signed the letter from Peter Sham Restaurant?
- A. A random customer D. Michael Lionheart, the CEO
B. The head chef E. Peter Sham, the founder
C. The general manager

40. What precautionary measures does Peter Sham Restaurant emphasize during the COVID-19 crisis?
- Only food delivery
 - Ignoring health protocols
 - Physical and social distancing, proper hand washing, and strict food safety standards
 - Meeting customers face-to-face without masks
 - Limiting family meals
41. Your friend just told you they won the lottery. Which of the following expressions would you use to show your surprise?
- "That's regular news."
 - "I knew that."
 - "Do you have a pen?"
 - "No way!"
 - "Please go ahead."
42. Which of the following expressions shows surprise?
- "Could you repeat that?"
 - "It's a sunny day."
 - "Really?"
 - "Thanks for letting me know."
 - "See you later."
43. Which of the following phrases expresses interest in what someone is saying?
- "Can we talk later?"
 - "Tell me more!"
 - "It's not my business."
 - "I'm tired."
 - "Let's skip this topic."
44. Which expression can you use when you find something very interesting?
- "I don't think so."
 - "Fascinating!"
 - "I'm not sure."
 - "Can I have a glass of water?"
 - "That's okay."

The following text is for questions 45 to 50.

(1) Ebola virus disease (EVD) is one of the deadliest diseases and was discovered in 1976 when two fatal outbreaks of dengue fever occurred in Central Africa. The st outbreak occurred in a village near the Ebola River first c in Congo, while the second one occurred in South Sudan, (the virus named after).

(2) At the beginning, the outbreak was assumed by public health officials to be a single event when a person was infected after traveling between the two locations. However, it was then identified by the scientists that the two outbreaks were caused by two genetically different viruses: Zaire Ebola virus and Sudan Ebola virus. Later, the scientists concluded that the virus actually originated in two different locations and spread independently to other people in each of the affected area.

(3) Based on a certain data, epidemiologists suggested that the Ebola virus had existed long before the outbreak occurred. Population growth, forest exploration and direct interactions with wildlife (such as consumption of wild animal meat) were the external factors that might have contributed to the spread of the Ebola virus.

(4) Since the discovery of the Ebola virus in 1976, most cases of Ebola Virus Disease outbreaks have occurred in Africa. The 2014-2016 Ebola outbreaks in West Africa began in rural southeast Guinea, and then spread to urban areas and across borders within weeks. Within months Ebola turned into a global epidemic.

45. In which state of Africa did the Ebola Virus Disease begin to attack?
- Central Africa
 - Southeast Guinea
 - Sudan
 - Zaire
 - Congo

46. Where in the text could the following paragraph best fit?

"Symptoms of the disease may appear anywhere from day 2 to day 21 a person was infected with the virus. The symptoms occurred in two stages from "dry" (such as fever, aches and pains, and fatigue), and then "wet symptoms (such as diarrhea and vomiting) as the patient's condition was getting worse and worse."

- A. Between paragraph 1 and 2
- B. Between paragraph 3 and 4
- C. Before paragraph 4
- D. After paragraph 4
- E. In paragraph 1

47. How is the text organized?

- A. Describing in details.
- B. Contrasting information.
- C. Showing cause and effect.
- D. Based on a problem and a solution
- E. Sequencing events chronologically

48. How did the Ebola outbreaks in West Africa spread within weeks?

- A. By food contamination
- B. By human contact
- C. By water
- D. By animals
- E. By air

49. The writer's attitude of the text is best described as....

- A. Optimistic
- B. Pessimistic
- C. Informative
- D. Humorous
- E. persuasive

50. What year was the Ebola virus disease (EVD) discovered, and where were the two fatal outbreaks located?

- A. 1978 near the Congo River
- B. 1976 in Central Africa
- C. 1976 in North Sudan
- D. 1976 in South Sudan
- E. 1978 in West Africa